
 

 

Andy Burnham MP 

10 Market Street 

Leigh 

Lancashire 

WN7 1DS 

 

 

 

04/11/2013 

 

 

Dear Andy 

 

Thank you for offering your help concerning Diggle Green Waste Management 

facility and the odours it is releasing over Lowton, Culcheth and Pennington. 

 

This facility has been causing problems ever since it opened mainly from the traffic it 

is creating along Kenyon Lane.  45ft articulated lorries bringing waste in, then huge 

tractors delivering it out. 

 

However this year the odours from the waste have been unbearable. It seems to have 

started after Wigan Council instructed residents to mix food with the green waste.  

 

To enable you to catch up on the situation I attach a pack of correspondence.  

 

Note we have now got the Environment Agency involved. 

 

It is essential that this problem is cured before next year. Residents cannot suffer 

another summer like the last one. 

 

I can arrange a meeting for you with the people who have been actively pursuing this. 

We can meet upstairs at Lowton Social Club. Give me a date convenient to yourself 

and I will sort it.  

 

Regards  

 

 

Ed Thwaite 

Chairman      
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